Request for Non-Substantive Change to the 2020 Census Local Update of Census
Addresses Operation (LUCA)
OMB Control No. 0607-0994
U.S. Department of Commerce
U.S. Census Bureau

Purpose

The 2020 Census Local Update of Census Address Operation (LUCA) is the only opportunity
offered to tribal, state, and local governments to review and comment on the U.S. Census
Bureau's residential address list for their jurisdiction prior to the 2020 Census. The Census
Bureau relies on a complete and accurate address list to reach every living quarter and associated
population for inclusion in the census. The Census Address List Improvement Act of 1994
(Public Law 103-430) authorizes the LUCA.

Background

The 2020 Census LUCA was approved on 12/15/2016. The package contained letters signed by
John Thompson, the director of the Census Bureau at that time. Director Thompson will retire
before the letters are mailed for LUCA. This Non-Substantive Change Request is a request to
change the signee on the letters to Lisa Blumerman, Associate Director for Decennial Census

Programs.

There is no substantive change to the program resulting from this change. The finalized letters
do not change except the signature that appears on the letters.

Burden

The burden of the 2020 Census LUCA is unchanged by this update.

Attachments

D-2060 Invitation Letter to Governments

D-2061 Invitation Letter to Governors

D-2062 Invitation Announcement Letter to Organizations

D-2068 Invitation Reminder Letter to Governments and Governors

D-2066 Invitation Reminder Letter to Governments Limited Time for Review

D-2067(SG) Invitation Reminder Letter to Governors Limited Time for Review
D-2069 Too Late to Register
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